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PREPARE TO  HEAR GODɀS WORD  

Readings for November 20, 2016 

Solemnity of Christ the King 
 

2 Samuel 5:1-3 

David is chosen as the undisputed king of Israel by 

all the tribes at Hebron. David was Godôs choice; 

people agree that he alone is fit to lead Godôs 

people.  
 

Colossians 1:12-20 

The Son of God is the image of the unseen God, the 

firstborn of all creation, the one who existed before 

anything was created. 
 

Luke 23:35-43 

The kingship of Jesus is recognized by the 

unlikeliest of people: a self-confessed criminal who 

admits he deserves to die for what he has done.  

Saturday, November 19, 4:30 PM Mass 

Servers: A. Pettinger, AJ Brockhaus, S. Brockhaus 

Lectors:  Elaine Reardon, JoEllen Sunderhaus 

Eucharistic Ministers:  Tom Sunderhaus, Mary 

Ann Lennon, Nancy Schuster, Frank Sunderhaus, Al 

Grote, Kathy Wood  

Sunday, November 20, 8:30 AM Mass 

Servers:  J. Moeller, G. Vidourek, L. Dorsch 

Lectors:  John Stehlin, Chris Dole 

Eucharistic Ministers:  Laura Kruze, Keith Young, 

Matthew Fay, Sue Siegert, Sandi Kasee, Claire Sillies 

Sunday, November 20, 11:00 AM Mass 

Servers:  E. Gerbus, J. Gerbus, A. Staudigel 

Lectors:  Amanda Weickert, Jeanne Kreimer 

Eucharistic Ministers:  Jessica Brockman, Bill 

Clark, Hailey Tensing, Michelle Zerhusen, Karen 

Brutz, Begona Naciff, Joyce Behrmann, Michael 

Langenbrunner, Alyssa Molulon, Taylor Greene 

Parish Library Spot  

What brings us joy?  We all yearn 

for joy at the very depths of our 

being.  Jesus Christ wants to fill us 

with that joy.  Since the Gospels are 

the most complete record of Jesusô life and 

teachings, they hold the key to that joy.  In his book 

The Joy of the Gospels Pope Francis explains how 

and why embracing the Gospels is the source of this 

joy for us. Check it out! 

Monday, November 14 

8:30 a.m.  Julie Stockelman/Suzie & Bob Seim 
   

Tuesday, November 15 
8:30 a.m.  For the Residents of Northgate Atria 
  

Wednesday, November 16 

8:30 a.m.  Bob Presher/Hazel Luken 
  

Thursday, November 17 

8:30 a.m.  Raymond Schaefer/Jim & Sylvia 

  

Friday, November 18 

8:30 a.m.  Vera Jacobs/Henry Althoff 
  

Saturday, November 19 

4:30 p.m. Carol Wurzelbacher/Bob & Pat Stites 
  

Sunday, November 20 

8:30 a.m. Ollie & Jean Blust/Gary & Jan Blust, 

            Gerry & Son  

11:00 a.m. For the Parish 
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Monday,  November 14 

Mass, 8:30 a.m., Chapel 

Adoration, 9:15 a.m., Chapel 

Monday Marthaôs Group, 9:15 a.m. 

Rosary, 7:00 p.m., Chapel 

Steering Committee Mtg., 7:00 p.m., POCR 
 

Tuesday, November 15 
Consoling Heart of Jesus Program, 6:00 p.m., Library 

Young Adult Ministry, 7:00 p.m., YM Room 
 

Wednesday, November 16 

Mass, 8:30 a.m., Chapel 

First Reconciliation Service, 7:00 p.m., Church 

JH Encounter Program, 7:00 p.m., YM Room 
 

Thursday,  November 17 

Mass, 8:30 a.m., Chapel 

Grades 6, 7, & 85 Reconciliation, 9:30 a.m., Church 

Garden Group, 9:15 a.m., Outside Church 

Josephôs Group, 9:00 a.m., POMR #2 

Shopping Cent$, 9:00 a.m., POMR#1 

Thursday Marthaôs Group, 3:30 p.m., GS 

St. Vincent de Paul Meeting, 7:00 p.m., POCR 
 

Friday, November 18 

Mass with Grades 3, 4, & 5, 8:30 a.m., Church 
 

Saturday, November 19 
Reconciliation, 2:30 p.m., Eucharistic Chapel 

Mass, 4:30 p.m.,  Church 

Performing Arts Troope presents ñA Night at the 

Wax Museumò, 7:00 p.m., Parish Center 
 

Sunday, November 20 

Mass, 8:30 a.m.  

Reconciliation Formation Session, 9:35 a.m., Chapel 

Mass, 11:00 a.m.  

Youth Ministry, 7:00 p.m., YM Room 

THIS  WEEK IN  OUR PARISH   

Boys/Girls 4 - 8 Grades - High School Students 

WHERE ARE YOU?! 
 

Your parish needs you to answer the call to be altar 

servers for one Mass a month. 
 

Jesus loves you and misses you...Wonôt you please 

show Him your love in this small way?  It is an 

honor to serve Him at his altar 
 

Please contact Anne Johns at ljohns@cinci.rr.com 

H IGH  SCHOOL  HONOR  ROLLS  

 First Honors  

Julia Fischesser 

Emily Naylor 

Christina Reynolds 

Lillian Melnyk 
 

 Second Honors  
Sophie Betsch 

Kaitlyn Naylor 

Victoria Reed 

 First Honors  

Patrick Bissmeyer 

Philip Bissmeyer 

Holden Clark 

Nicholas Gerbus 

Jonathan Lindsay 

Spencer Rabe 

Parker Rabe 

Ryan Richter 

Tanner Roth 

 Second Honors 
Brett Gilbert 

Ethan Guzman 

Derek Hamant 

Jared Hamant 

Christian Keil 

Andrew Wttrock 



ST. JOHN THE  BAPTIST                                                                                             11/13/2016 

3 

The Franciscan 

Sisters of the Poor 

Associates are 

l o o k i n g  f o r 

committed people 

to join our team of 

volunteers to work in the Thrift ShopðThe 

Franciscan Peddler on Fridays or Saturdays. AM & 

PM shifts available. They provide training; offer 

flexible schedules and a positive work environment.  

Store hours are: Friday & Saturday 10:00 am - 4:00 

pm. Store location: 60 Compton Rd., 45212. For 

more information please call 513-761-9040 ext. 112 

or email sfpassociates@fuse.net 

For a limited time Shopping Cent$ will carry Panera 

$5 and Starbucks $5 gift cards in regular 

inventory.  Great for stocking stuffers.  Christmas is 

only 6 weeks away!  Feel good about your holiday 

spending by using Shopping Cent$ gift cards to give 

as gifts or to purchase your holiday food, decorations 

and gifts.  About 5% of your purchase of Shopping 

Cent$ gifts cards will help reduce tuition for families 

at St. John's school.  Shop ahead to avoid sell-outs 

and long lines.  Please make sure to double check 

your order before you leave the Bell Tower.  Errors 

cost our school valuable funds.  Due to Thanksgiving 

our walk-in orders will be filled on Wednesday, 

November 23 from 9-10 am in the parish office 

basement.  

STEWARDSHIP  OF FINANCE  TERRIɀS TIDBITS   

SHOPPING  CENTS 

DID YOU KNOW that some little person drew a 

Happy Halloween picture on their offertory 

envelope? It brightened our day and made us smile. 

Thanks for remembering us. We have it hanging in 

the office. 
 

DID YOU KNOW that a visitor and a parishioner 

both complimented on how clean our church is? 

Thanks to our Marthaôs Groups who keep our facility 

looking beautiful. They take such pride in their tasks 

each week. Thanks for all you do! 
 

DID YOU KNOW that this yearôs Annual Fund 

Drive is currently going on? We have received 

$31,491 to date. Our goal is $150,000. Thanks to 

everyone who has supported this yearôs AFD and to 

those currently discerning their gift to the AFD. 

NOVEMBER 6, 2016 COLLECTION REPORT  

STEWARDSHIP  

ñéRather, we wanted to present ourselves as a 

model for you, so that you might imitate us.ò   

        ð2 THESSALONIANS 3:9 

 

Most people who live a grateful and generous 

lifestyle donôt go around bragging about it.  But 

through their actions and words, others do take 

notice.  They notice because of the joy and peace that 

results and other people desire this in their own 

life.  Know that the way you live your life may be 

the only interaction others have with the Catholic 

faith. 

ST. JOHNɀS PERFORMING  ARTS TROOP 

 Adult Collection (includes 

Electronic Donations) 

Children Collection 

$ 

 

$ 

16,474.70 

 

4.00 

 All Souls 

All Saints 

Christmas Flowers 

Military 

Debt Reduction 

St. Vincent de Paul 

$ 

$ 

$ 

$ 

$ 

$ 

10.00 

41.00 

125.00 

306.00 

20.00 

142.00 

 
Amount needed each week 

Amount over/under 

$ 

$ 

19,648.00 

(7,843.30) 

 
Adult Envelopes 

Children Envelopes 

Electronic Donators 

Thank You! 

 239 

3 

73 

2Ûȭɯ)ÖÏÕɀÚɯ×ÙÖÜËÓàɯ×ÙÌÚÌÕÛÚ 

Ɂ ɯ-ÐÎÏÛɯÈÛɯÛÏÌɯ6Èßɯ,ÜÚÌÜÔɂ 
 

Saturday, November 19 

Curtain time: 7:00 p.m. 

Cost: $5.00 per person/$20 per family 

 

Letôs show our support to our up and coming 

thespians by attending the first of two performances 

this school year. 

 

Thank you. 
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Parish Event 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

December 10, 2016 
9:00: Music and Prayer Service in the Church 

                              9:45 - 11:30:   Breakfast and Crafts in the Cafeteria 
 

Please join us for a morning of fun, fellowship and food! 
 

The morning begins with a prayer service 

Followed by 

Breakfast, music, crafts, prizes, and much more 
Cost: $5 per person or $20 per family 

All ages are welcome 
 

Please consider bringing a small baby item to donate to the Pregnancy Center West 
 

To RSVP or to offer to volunteer contact Cathy Hale at 315-9424 or 

cathyknueven@hotmail.com or sign up at  

www.SignUpGenius.com/go/5080D45ADAB2CA20-breakfast 

 
  

Jesus is the Reason for the Season 
  

http://www.signupgenius.com/go/5080D45ADAB2CA20-breakfast
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CATHOLIC  CAMPAIGN  FOR HUMAN   

DEVELOPMENT  

A THENAEUM  OF  O HIO  

PASTORAL  AREA  

FOOD  PANTRY  NEWS 

The Marsh Grocery Store at 11865 Hamilton 

Avenue (near the intersection of Kemper Road and 

Hamilton Avenue) is partnering with our Pastoral 

Area Food Pantry to have an in-store food drive 

October 24 thru November 19 and again November 

28 thru December 17.  There are several ways to 

donate to the food drive:  Purchase Holiday Bags of 

non-perishable food for $5, $10 or $20.  Donate any 

non-perishable item you choose.  Or make a tax 

deductible cash donation in the amount of $3, $5, or 

$10.  We would appreciate your support of this food 

drive by our neighborhood Marsh grocery store.  

Thank you!  

The Athenaeum of Ohio Lay Tuition Reduction 

continues for Spring Semester.  
There has never been a better time to learn about 

your Church and grow in faith, knowledge and 

skills! The Athenaeumôs 50% tuition reduction 

scholarship is available to all lay students and will 

include Spring Semester courses taken for 

Graduate or non-Degreed Certificate credit. We 

offer a Master of Arts in Pastoral Ministry, 

Theology, Biblical Studies and Catholic Studies, a 

Graduate Certificate in Lay Ministry and a non-

Degreed Certificate in Lay Ministry. Work towards 

a degree or certificate or simply take a class in an 

area of interest. We offer daytime, evening and 

Saturday classes at the main campus and at St. 

Ignatius parish in Montfort Heights. Classes begin 

January 9, 2017 and registration opens November 2 

via the Athenaeum website, www.athenaeum.edu.   

Working on the Margins 
  

Please Give Generously on Collection Week:  

November 19-20, 2016 

 

The Catholic Campaign for Human Development 

(CCHD) has been an immeasurable blessing for 

thousands in our Archdiocese over the years.  Just this past 

year, for instance, the agencies funded by CCHD have 

empowered 234 people to find jobs and receive job 

advancement skills through cooperative businesses, job 

placement and employment readiness trainings.  They have 

trained 380 youth through leadership and healthy life skills 

classes.  And, they have improved low-income neighborhoods 

by eradicating vacant properties, increasing public services, 

and reducing crime.  These efforts are taking place in 

Cincinnati, Dayton, Hamilton, Springfield, St. Marys, Brown 

County and elsewhere across the Archdiocese.  As 

Archbishop Dennis Schnurr recognizes, ñThrough CCHD, we 

show mercy, not by providing a handout, but by providing a 

life-changing hand up.ò Please prayerfully and generously 

consider how you will give on Collection Weekend, Nov. 19-

20.  Your dollars are making real change! 

  

Visit www.usccb.org/cchd to learn more. Also check out the 

Archdiocesan CCHD website for more local information: 

www.catholiccincinnati.org/socialaction. 

Pastoral Counseling Services  
Are you wishing to improve your relationship with 

yourself, your God, your spouse or your family? Do 

you desire some help? Professional assistance is 

available to deal with emotional, psychological and 

spiritual issues. Pastoral Counseling Services are 

available through St. John the Baptist and Corpus 

Christi parishes by a certified degreed Pastoral 

Counselor. Sr. Jane Frey, OSF, LPC. Call 923-4241, 

Monday thru Friday, between 9:00 a.m. - 6:00 p.m. 

Hours are by appointment only. 

Primetimers and those a bit younger!  

Everyone is Welcome 
 

When:  Friday, Dec. 2, 2016 

What:   Please bring a nice wrapped white   

    elephant gift for exchange 

Where:  Daniel Hall, St. John Neumann 

Time:    5:15 pm  Gather for Refreshments &  

    Snacks 

        6:15 pm Delicious Dinner 

Cost:    $12.00  per person 

 

Each dinner guest will be entered into a drawing for 

cash prizes, gift cards to local merchants and 

restaurant.  Split the pot will be available. 
 

Join us for an evening of good food and lots of 

laughs.  You donôt have to be a member. 
 

Please call or send a paid reservation no later 

than Friday, November 25th.  Checks made 

payable to St. John Neumann Church. Send 

checks to: Billie Engel (ph. 648-9172) 

12060 Regency Run #4 

Cincinnati, OH 45240 

http://www.athenaeum.edu
http://www.usccb.org/cchd
http://www.catholiccincinnati.org/socialaction
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,42("( -ɀ2ɯ-.3$2ɯ 
BY DOUG  SCHMUTTE  

Y 
es, this is the ñMusicianôs Notesò 

page, but, today, Iôm writing more 

about what we heard in our readings 

today and just few things to ponder 

as we get ready to conclude this liturgical year 

next week when we will celebrate the Solemnity 

of Jesus Christ, King of the Universe. 

      As is usually the case in the last weeks of 

this long period of Ordinary Time, our readings 

to toward the end times as we prepare to 

conclude our liturgical year. In both our first 

reading from Malachi and our gospel from Luke 

we hear some very stark predictions about the 

end times. From Malachi we heard: Lo, the day 

is coming, blazing like an oven, when all the 

proud and all evildoers will be stubble, and the 

day that is coming will set them on fire, leaving 

neither root or branch. 

     Then, from Lukeôs Gospel we heard: Nation 

will rise against nation, and kingdom against 

kingdom. There will be powerful earthquakes, 

famines, and plagues from place to place; and 

awesome sights and mighty signs will come from 

the sky. 

     Neither of these passages provide us with a 

sense of comfort regarding these end times, 

Jesus even continues: Before all of this happens, 

however, they will seize you and persecute you, 

they will hand you over to the synagogues and to 

prisons, and they will have you led before kings 

and governors because of my name. 

     However, lastly in the gospel Jesus does 

finally assure his followers: You will be hated by 

all because of my name, but not a hair on your 

head will be destroyed. By your perseverance, 

you will secure your lives. 

     Weôve heard a lot about PERSEVERENCE 

over the past several weeks and months. Just one 

example is from a few weeks ago, when we 

heard Jesus tell the parable of the woman and 

the judge and her persistence in prayer.  

      My colleague Jerry Galipeau wrote about 

that parable and the scriptures of that weekend: 

Persistence in prayer brings us into communion 

with God, even though we may wonder if it is 

achieving anything. Persisting in prayer assures 

us that [ given the context of this weekendôs 

scripturesô] when the Son of Man comes, he will 

indeed find faith on earth. 

      Regarding this weekôs scriptures Mr. 

Galipeau writes: By your perseverance you will 

save your lives,ò encourages the faithful 

wherever there is persecution. We know neither 

the day or the hour of his return, let us 

persevere in our faith. 

      As we go through these last two weeks of 

Ordinary Time, may we continue to be 

persistent in our faith and our prayer. None of us 

knows when the times spoken about in our 

scriptures will occur, but may we always be 

ready, and by being ready ï be people of 

persistence, never giving up. Just like the widow 

about which we heard a few weeks ago. Then 

we can trust in the final words of Christ in our 

gospel ñnot a hair on your head will be 

destroyed. By your perseverance you will secure 

your lives.ò 

     Have a great week! 
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 Amanda Weickert - aweickert@stjohnsdr.org 
 

It would be my joy to meet with you and discuss our 

beautiful faith!  Please feel free to call or schedule an 

appointment any time! 
__________________________________________ 

 

SERVICE HOURS OPPORTUNITY - 
 

High School Volunteers needed 
     Several highïschool aged volunteers are 

needed to help the Formed in Faith Sunday 

Program on Sunday nights from 6:30 to 7:30 

twice a month.  You will sit with the students 

and help them to participate in our program 

through games, stories, and other interactive 

learning methods.  Please contact Amanda 

Weickert at aweickert@stjohnsdr.org if you or 

someone you know might be interested.  Thank 

you so much for your help! 

 

VIRTUS online bulletins 
 

     Volunteers, please complete your VIRTUS 

bulletins online.  Make sure when you go to 

VIRTUS.org you log in and then complete the 

training bulletin.  If you do not log in and click 

on the article link under the training tab you may 

be mistakenly taking the weekly survey question 

which appears on VIRTUSô homepage instead of 

the  required training bulletin.  Thank you! 

 

Office of Christian Formation  

to LOVE as  

GOD LOVES 
 

By Amanda Weickert 
 

      In the Broadway play version of The Little 

Mermaid some of the characters sing a quartet ñIf 

Onlyò.  They lament what they wished the other 

characters knew and how they believe that knowledge 

would change the other personôs hopes or actions.  It 

ends ñoh, what I would give if only you could know.ò  

This song is one of my favorites because it reminds 

me how important it is to be both honest and open 

with those we love whenever we have the opportunity. 

     Unlike Ariel I have never traded my voice away to 

a sea witch, but I still find myself just as unable to 

communicate  what is most important to me with 

those I love.  The vulnerability and courage to speak 

aloud what I think and feel is extremely difficult.  

Even though I want others understand me, I desire to 

be known and loved as I am, I am rarely willing to 

expose myself due to my fears of inadequacy and the 

burden of perfectionism I place on myself.   

     In todayôs gospel from Luke as Jesus speaks to the 

disciples about persecution he says: ñIt will lead to 

your giving testimony. Remember, you are not to 

prepare your defense beforehand, for I myself shall 

give you a wisdom in speaking.ò   Whether we are 

physically persecuted for our beliefs or whether we 

live afraid of rejection because of our feelings and 

desires, Jesus reminds us that God will give us the 

words to express ourselves when we turn to him.  He 

never claims that revealing who we truly are in our 

heart of hearts will be easy or without sorrow.  

Whether we are trying to express to a loved one how 

their actions make us feel, share with them a new 

dream or direction we hope to go in life, or anything 

else we may be reluctant or afraid of speaking about 

Christ promises to be with us.   

     This vulnerability is crucial in love.  If we remain 

unwilling to echo Christôs ultimate vulnerability on 

the cross we cripple our own capacity for love.  We 

find ourselves singing to ourselves óIf Onlyéò This 

week let us ask for Godôs help in being truly, fully 

present in our relationships, especially when this is 

difficult or intimidating. 

     Lord, you know all of our hearts and desires.  

Help us to be open and free in our relationships 

with you and others.  Bless us with the courage to 

be honest with ourselves and others.  Amen! 

 

Following Francis  

ñHope is a gift of God. We must ask for it. It is 

placed deep within each human heart in order to shed 

light on this life, so often troubled and clouded by so 

many situations that bring sadness and pain. We need 

to nourish the roots of our hope so that they can bear 

fruit; primarily, the certainty of Godôs closeness and 

compassion, despite whatever evil we have doneé. 

There is no corner of our heart that cannot be 

touched by Godôs love.ò 
 

Excerpt from Pope Francisôs 

Homily at the Jubilee of Mercy for 

Prisoners Sunday, November 6th 

2016.   
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Junior High Ministry  
This past week, our 8th graders gathered for their 

Confirmation Prep night. It was a great night going 

through the next Chapter of Matthew Kellyôs 

program Decision Point.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our 7th and 8th graders will meet this upcoming 

week for their next ENCOUNTER night. They have 

really enjoyed this junior high bible study and will be 

diving  further into the Old Testament this week. 

Please continue to pray for our Junior High youth 

that the word of God moves their hearts! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Young Adult Ministry  
This past Tuesday night, the young adults from the 

West Side gathered for a night on current events. It 

was also election night and this was a main topic of 

conversations and the group also gathered for prayer 

for our country., then fellowship followed. There 

was a great turnout and this group looks forward to 

meeting every Tuesday night at 7pm in the Youth 

Ministry room. If interested, please contact Rod 

Dunlap at rdunlap@stjohnsdr.org or 513-614-1789.  

High School Ministry  
This Sunday, our high school youth will meet for 

CHOSEN night. The gorup  looks forward to diving 

deeper in their faith and enjoys knowing they are 

CHOSEN! We will meet again on Sunday, Dec.4 at 

7pm in the Youth Ministry room. If you are in high 

school and interested in joining us, please contact 

Rod Dunlap at rdunlap@st.johnsdr.org or 614-1789.  

 

 
.  


